
Tsuen Wan Chiu Chow Public School 

PTA Circular 009 

 

Notice on “Results of Election for Parent Manager (By-Election)” 

4 February 2021 

 
Dear parents,  
The votes counting of the election for parent manager of the Incorporated Management 

Committee (IMC) has been conducted in room A201 in school at 1 pm on January 22, 2021 

which was witnessed by parents and teachers. The results and details are listed as follows: 

 
Turnout statistics: 

1. Votes issued: 914  

2. Votes received: 364 

3. Valid votes: 353 

4. Invalid votes: 11 

5. Turnout: 39.8% 

 

Name of Parent Votes Received 

Ms Sze Yin 230 

Ms Tam Ping 123 
 

I would like to thank all the parents for your active participation in voting and support for the 

election.  

According to the Parent Manager Election guidelines, if there is only one parent manager 

vacancy and one alternate parent manager vacancy, the one who obtains the greatest number of 

votes will be nominated of registration as the parent manager whereas the one who obtains the 

next greatest number of votes will be nominated for registration as the alternate parent 

manager.  

After the election, we were informed by Ms Sze Yin that she will resign the chance of 

registration as the parent manager with the personal reasons. As consulted by the School-based 

Management, for the above situation, the one who obtains the next greatest number of votes 

will be nominated of registration as the parent manager.  

For this case, there is no candidates will be nominated for registration as the alternate parent 

manager, IMC will discuss and announce the arrangements of the vacancy of the alternate 

parent manager later. Please contact me in case of any queries. 

 

The results of the by-election 

Parent Manager Ms Tam Ping 

Alternate Parent Manager To be determined 

 

Remarks: If the child of the parent member ceases to be a student of our school during his/her term of office, the member 

concerned can remain in office until either the end of the said term of office, or the end of the academic year, whichever is 

earlier.  

 

Yours faithfully, 
 
Cheung Mei-yeung 

Vice Principal 

Election Manager of Parent-Teacher Association  

Tsuen Wan Chiu Chow Public School 


